Supreme Court of the Philippines

CLOSING REMARKS

On behalf of the Philippine Judiciary, I wish to express our
genuine appreciation to our host, the Supreme Court of Indonesia.
Our profound gratitude to Chief Justice Muhammad Syarifuddin
and the Organizing Committee of the Indonesian Supreme Court
for this extremely well prepared 9t CACJ Meeting, despite the
limitations of time and distance and the challenges of a virtual
meeting.

Allow me to also thank all my counterparts, the ASEAN Chief
Justices, and their respective supporting teams for the meaningful
contributions to today’s discourse and the significant effort
expended to demonstrate their commitment to our shared agenda.

This has been a truly engaging and informative exercise. We
laud the CACJ Working Groups for formulating and presenting
viable and purposive plans aligned with the CACJ’s overall
Strategic Plan.

The end of this day’s activity signals the beginning of the
greater task of realizing these plans. For this, I wish everyone good
health, strength and resolve. I look forward to next year and the
next CACJ meeting for news of the fulfilment of these plans.

Thank you and stay safe everyone.



